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An Update from Korea 
 

  

Dear Family, 

 

Thank you for your steady devotion to True Parents and your continued investment in 

Heaven’s providence. Your prayers and unity truly matter, especially in a time like this. 

 

As many of you know, I’ve been in Korea for the past two weeks, recently joined by all six of our 

Regional Directors and Vice Regional Directors, as well as several strategic community pastors. 

We’ve been attending True Mother, concluding the Pure Water Assembly, and meeting with 

leadership at the international level. 

 

I brought our senior team to represent America—but also to listen, to witness, and to learn. 

Being here gives us the chance to sit directly with the team at International HQ and to see for 

ourselves some of the challenges our Korean and Japanese family are facing. I want all our 

members in America to know that your faith and your victories can truly help support the 

world right now. Thank you for making a real difference. 

 

While here, I also met several times with Rev. Doo Seung Yeon, the newly appointed 

Headquarters Director General. He confirmed some important updates on the situation in 

Korea, so that our continental leaders could update our worldwide membership. 

 

As many of you are aware, Korea is experiencing serious political and social challenges. Though 

the investigations are directed at the former president, the First Lady, and their party, 

conservative organizations and churches, including our own, have also been drawn into the 

spotlight. Some of our leaders have been called in by the Special Prosecutor, and they have 

been asked not to speak about the investigation, making it difficult for them to meet freely or 



 

 

carry out their usual responsibilities. 

 

In light of these circumstances, new leadership has been appointed, so that Heaven’s 

providence can continue without interruption. This reminds us that God’s work cannot and will 

not be stopped. 

 

Because of how things are developing here, I’ve decided to extend my stay for a few extra days 

to offer support where needed. I’m working closely with our team back home, and I’ll continue 

doing whatever I can to serve on both sides. 

 

True Mother is steady. Her spirit is strong. Her health is good. And she continues to guide us—

with grace, conviction, and unwavering clarity. 

 

Let’s stay close to one another and to Heaven’s heart. I want to let you know that True Mother 

is walking ahead of us with such incredible conviction and dignity. I can testify that she is very 

clear and very confident that the “future of Family Federation is bright!” Let’s follow closely, 

step by step, as one family under God. 

 

With love and strength, 

   

Rev. Demian Dunkley  

Continental Director  

Family Federation for World Peace and Unification – North America  
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Did a friend forward this to you? Subscribe to The Newsletter. 

  

   
 

  

   
   

   
     

 
 

 

 


